
 
 

RECREATION CENTERS OF SUN CITY, INC. 
Bowling Committee 

February 2, 2023 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chair Jean Totten at 9:00am in the Lakeview Board Room.  
 
PRESENT:  Chair Jean Totten, Co-Chair Allan Lenefsky and Committee Members Darrel 
Larson, Bruce Lamb, Don Meyer, George Edwards, Mike Williams 
 
RCSC STAFF:  RCSC Director of Bowling Mike Dirmyer 
 
GUESTS:  RCSC Board President Kat Fimmel and Cardholder Darla Akins 
 
APPROVAL OF PRIOR MEETING SUMMARY:  The Summary from the January 5, 2023  
meeting was approved as presented. 
 
Mike Dirmyer, RCSC Director of Bowling:    

 
In January, new bowling pricing was put into effect.  Members now pay $2.70 per game and 
guests now pay $3.15 per game. 
 
In January, Lakeview Lanes hosted the Bowling Over Cancer event with 117 bowlers, the 
House Run No Tap Tournament had 56 participants, and the Sun City Bowling Association 
hosted two squads for their annual tournament.  Bell Lanes Hosted a Scotch Doubles event with 
46 teams. 

 
Upcoming events this month at Lakeview Lanes are the Metro Phoenix USBC Senior Masters 
and Queens, Arizona Bowlerettes, and The House Run No Tap Tournament.  The House Run 
Scotch Doubles Tournament will be on the final Sunday in February at Bell Lanes. 

 
In January, Bell Lanes started two No-Tap Leagues on Wednesdays.  These programs floored 
104 new bowlers, 79 new member league bowlers and 25 new guest bowlers.  Due to the new 
process of collecting RCSC numbers on the sign-up form, all members are being added to their 
desired league program. 
 
Bruce Lamb, USBC League Director:   Showed the committee new items being offered by 
the metro Phoenix USBC for the rewards program.  Bruce also informed the committee that 
over $9,400 has been received for the Bowlers to Veterans Link (BVL) 
 
Lynda Bettini, Sun City Bowling Association President: Don Meyer, Sun City Bowling   
Association Director, reported in Lynda Bettini’s absence that over 875 bowlers are now mem-
bers of the local association.  The 2023 inductees to the SC Bowling Hall of Fame will be rec-
ognized at the Annual Banquet on February 4, 2023.  A report will be made at the March bowl-
ing committee meeting. 
 
Old Business:   None  
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
New Business:  None 
 
Next meeting:  Thursday, March 2, 2023 at 9:00am - Lakeview Board Room. 
 
Adjournment:  The meeting adjourned at 9:20am 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
 
Darrel Larson, Secretary 


